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A great BIG thanks to all these people! 

Come Join Us! 

We will be eating at the Colorado's Steak Place.  It is 
just north of the meeting place.  Park at the meeting 

building and walk over.  We eat at 5:30.  If you would 
like to join us, we would be happy to see you.  BYOM! 

The club meets the 2nd Friday of each month at the 
Sanford Garden Club.  It is located about 2 blocks south 
of Lake Mary Blvd. On the East side of 17-92.  For 
more information contact Bill Shackelford at (407) 323-
3401 or Ray Leist at (386) 428-3401 

Club web site: www.geocities.com/g8r81/cfmdc.html  

You are receiving this newsletter  
because you are a V.I. P. 

REMINDER: The club due's are $25 for the year 
and a one-time membership fee of $15.  If you are 
paying by check please make it out to Lona Leist, 
not to the club.  

Did you know?... 
Did you know that the club has patches and hats for 
sale?  Be proud to belong to the Central Florida Metal 
Detecting Club.  The cost of the patch is $5.00 and the 
cost of the hat is also $5.00.    Get your patch & hat 
today.   

Contact: huntmaster@cfl.rr.com    or  
see Ray at the meeting.  



President’s Corner 

Hi everybody:   

Hope everyone is doing well.  This is the kind of 
weather we been waiting for.  I’ve heard about some 
fantastic finds.  One for sure was the one Roland found. 
Some people requested some one from our club was 
needed to find 84 10oz silver bars that they had buried 
35 years ago.  They had forgotten where they were 
buried.  Roland went to their home and after a lot of 
digging and a lot of sweat he found the cache of the 84 
silver bars.         

Lorrie Sprigg is our new activity director and if you 
have any ideas she would appreciate it very much.  She 
has something planed for November and it will be in 
the newsletter.   

Our October hunt went off well and the members who 
attended found some of the targets for prizes.   

If anyone wants to sell their silver to the club I am 
paying 8 times face.  Silver is going down.  You can 
pay your club dues with your silver.  This will be used 
for club activities.  

You need to check with Bill Shackelford for the 
Challengers Program.  It is a very good way to get you 
started hunting for good items.      

We have more members that are qualifying for the Hall 
of Fame.  If you find and item and return it to its owner 
you will have your picture taken and be entered into the 
Hall of Fame. 

We are still collecting items for the Sanford shelter. 
Please bring in a couple of items and if everyone does 
this every month this will help the shelter very much. 
They need stuff bad.  HELP THEM OUT. 

We are still having new members every month.  This 
month we welcome our newest members are David 
Shiflett and Charles Dunning.  And if you see someone 
that looks new, speak to them and make them feel 
welcome. 

If you know of anyone who needs our prayers and cards 
let me know.   

If we have not seen your smiling face for awhile, we 
have missed you.  Come to the meeting and bring a 
stranger.  

President   Ray Leist    

Secretary’s Report – Chuck Hosbein 

The October meeting of the Central Florida Metal 
Detecting Club was called to order at 7:35 by club 
president Ray Leist.  The meeting was opened with the 
Pledge of Allegiance led by Bill Green. 

Our joke of the month was about a lady with a toddler 
in the first year of school.  One day, they were followed 
to school by Shirley. 

We had a few guests at the meeting for October and 
they were recognized by the club. We had one new 
member join the club in October.  Our new member is 
Richard Wyatt Jr. 

Several of our club members had birthdays and 
anniversaries during October.  They were recognized 
and received silver quarters from the club. 

Ray thanked Lorrie and Jerry for putting together the 
“Survivor” get together. 

Bill Shackelford noted that he has a free 60 days BJ’s 
card if anyone was interested.  Bill also noted that 
Sanford was having the annual Golden Age Games 
again.  He had information at the meeting.  Bill is still 
accepting pull tabs and also noted that the Christian 
Center is still looking for food donations.  Bill awarded 
Dabney Small an award and a silver dime for 
completing level one in the Challenge hunt. 

Lorrie noted that November will be pie month so try to 
bring in a pie.  Leftovers will be donated.  Lorrie also 
noted that at the September meeting there were a bunch 
of guys hanging out in the bushes in the parking lot. 



Lorrie noted that the auction will continue and that she 
has a goal of $200. 

Deyton and Roland discussed recent metal detecting 
trips to England. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00. 

x 

What famous North American landmark is 
constantly moving backward?  

(Answer on last page) 

 

November is Pie Month! 

Bring your favorite pie, pumpkin, cherry, 
mincemeat etc., to the next meeting to 

share.  Pies left over will go to the shelter. 

Vinegar Pie 

2 tablespoons butter 
½ cup sugar 
3 tablespoons flour 
2 tsp. cinnamon 
½ tsp. ground cloves 
½ tsp. ground allspice 
1 egg, lightly beaten 

2 tablespoon cider 
vinegar 
1 cup water 
1 ‐ 9” pie crust that had 
been briefly baked 
(about 3 minutes) at 
450 degrees 

Preheat oven  to 350 degrees.  Cream butter and sugar.  Sift 
together  flour  and  spices  then  add  to  flour  mixture,  mix 
well.   Beat  in  egg,  vinegar  and water.   Pour  into  a double 
boiler and cook over boiling water until thick.  Pour into the 
pie shell and bake about 30 minutes or until a knife comes 
out clean. 

A message from Lorrie 

I hope you all had a good time at the "Shipwreck" get together. 
There were some very scary survivors and Pirates too. It was a 
great turnout so maybe we can do this again next year. Thanks for 
participating. 

Ship Wreck Awards went to: 

Best Pirate Couple: Jim and Nanette Burdick  
Best Pirate Couples Runner-up: Ron and Shirley DeVary   
Best Survivor Couple: Bill and Debbie Green   
Best Survivor Couple Runners-up: Bill and Betty Shackelford  -
Ann Hartle and David Stone        
Best Pirate: Sally Korns    
Best Pirate Wench: Shannon Peyton  

Don't forget this is "Donate a Pie Month" to be given to the 
coalition for the homeless. And bring a canned vegetable or two to 
be donated to the Sanford shelter. 

x 

Bank Night drawing was #68  
Jerry Sprigg.   He was present but did 
not have his name tag so the $45 prize 

rolls to next month. 



New members this month 

Charles Dunning   
140 Magnolia Lane   
Haines City Fl  33844  
evechuckd@Juno.com  

David Shiflett    
5303 Honsel Ave  A22 
Orlando  Fl   32809    
dlshiflett@yahoo.com  

Point Standings  

Bill Green 230 Sally Korns 7 
Shirley DeVary 95 Sherre Spears 6 
Dave Gascoyne 84 Frank Rothery 6 
Lorrie Sprigg 77 James Floyd 6 
George Case 75 Melody Parks 6 
Ralph Flippo 68 Bea Case 6 
Ron DeVary 58 Joe Lobato 5 
Jerry Sprigg 53 Bill Shackelford 4 
Diana Swaney 51 Dan Lorenzen 3 
Alan James 41 William O’Brien 3 
Dabney Small 28 Gary Blake 3 
Jerry Hitson 24 Billy Spears 2 
Jim Burdick 23 Bill Bergdoll 2 
Paul Swaney 22 Don Whittaker 2 
Gary Flatt 18 Ann Hartle 2 
Roland Davis 15 Mike McColley 2 
Carol Taylor 9 Richard Kordeleski 1 
Roy Waxman 9 Bill Robinson 1 
Lonnie Lytle 7 

If you don’t enter – You can’t win 

Riddle 2... 
Name six or more things that you can wear on 

your feet that begin with the letter "S."  
 (answer on last page) 

Single Coin 
1. Bill Green 1838 Seated Liberty Dime 
2. Lorrie Sprigg 1940 Mercury Dime 
3. Ron DeVary 1943 Mercury Dime 

Group Coins 
1. Bill Green Lots & Lots of Coins 
2. Ron DeVary Group of Coins 
3. Shirley DeVary Park Coins 

Single Jewelry 
1. Bill Green Class Ring 
2. Jerry Sprigg Rolex Watch 
3. Shirley DeVary Silver Necklace 

Group Jewelry 
1. Bill Green Misc. Jewelry &  Small Silver Bible 

2. George Case Misc. Jewelry 
3. Lorrie Sprigg Rings 

Single Artifact 
1. Roy Waxman Early 40’s Large Spoon 
2. Dave Gascoyne Civil War Bullet 
3. Bill Green  Civil War Army Button 

Group Artifacts 
1. Dave Gascoyne Civil War Relics 
2. ** NO ENTRY ** 
3. ** NO ENTRY ** 

Single Odds/Ends 
1. Bill Green Silver Cowboy w/Guitar 
2. Dave Gascoyne 1900 Suspender Buckle 
3. Dabney Small Fishing Spinner 

Group Odds/Ends 
1. Dave Gascoyne Lots of Stuff 
2. Bill Green Lots of Stuff 
3. George Case Keys & Junk 



Finds of the Month  
First Place  

Photos Courtesy of Rob Loucks 

Single Coin –  Bill Green 

Group Coins – Bill Green 

 Single Jewelry – Bill Green 

Group Jewelry – Bill Green 

Single Artifact –  Ray Waxman 

Group Artifacts – Dave Gascoyne 

Single Odds/Ends – Bill Green 

Group Odds/Ends – Dave Gascoyne 



x 

Golden Eagle Products 
Authorized dealer for Minelab, Garrett, Tesoro,  

Coiltex and Sun Ray. 
Contact: 
Frank Rothery Ph. (321) 254-5513 
1740 Burton Lane  
Melbourne, FL.  32934         frothery@aol.com  

****** 
Got something to sell?   

Contact Ray Leist at the club or email him at  
huntmaster@cfl.rr.com   

----------- 
Minelab Explorer with 3 Coils - 6", 8", and a 11" 
(with covers).  Also included are Auto Charger, 
2 Battery Packs and 2 User Manuals.  All for 

only $550 OBO 

Contact:  George Case at  407-647-5574 

Also for sale 

We are asking $550.00 for the Tesoro Tiger Shark and  
$795.00 for the Minelab Quattro MP.  Both are like new, and 
have been used only a few times. The Tesoro detector is a 
land or water machine and can be totally submerged to 200 
feet.

Contact Paul at swaneyp@bellsouth.net or 
phone him at  321-267-0693. 

Pirate Party 
The Pirate Party held at the Central Florida 
Metal Detecting Club on October 10, 2008 was a 
HUGE success!  Thanks to all that came dressed 
we had a swashbuckling great time.  I am pleased 
to announce that no one was “marooned” or had 
to “walk the plank”. 



Annual Club Picnic 
The annual club picnic was held at Lake Sylvan Park 
on October 18, 2008.  There was lots of food and 
everyone had a great time.   

Want to see more pictures of the pirate party and the 
annual picnic?  There are slideshows posted on the 
club website.  Go take a look!  If you were not able to 
attend the picnic you will see all the fun you missed 
and no telling what bloodthirsty pirates you may see! 
http://www.geocities.com/g8r81/cfmdc.html 

Mother Doesn’t Want A Dog 

Mother Doesn’t Want A Dog. 
Mother says they smell, 

And never sit when you say sit,  
Or even when you yell. 

And when you come home late at night 
And there is ice and snow, 

You have to go back out because 
The dumb dog has to go. 

Mother doesn’t want a dog. 
Mother says they shed, 

And always let the strangers in 
And bark at friends instead. 

And do disgraceful things on rugs,  
And track mud on the floor. 

And plop upon your bed at night 
And snore their doggy snore. 

Mother doesn’t want a dog. 
She’s making a mistake. 

Because, more than a dog, I think 
She will not want this snake. 



 

"The following members below have found and returned lost items to 
their owners.  Also some of the members below have found 

incriminating evidence for local police departments." 

Club member Jim Robinson found this 
Navy Pilots ring dated October 5, 1943 
and returned it to Frank Keenan.   

WTG Jim! 

Club member Bill Shackelford is a twofer!  
He found a set of keys and returned them 
to Pastor Bob Martin.  Bill also found and 
retuned a wedding band to Garret 
Digman.  WTG Bill! 

Club member Chuck Hosbein found 
a gold metal medical alert bracelet 

and returned it to Debra Wood.  
WTG Chuck! 

In 2007 Club member Bill Green 
found and returned a 16k  Gold 

Wedding Band to Roxanne Lewis.  
WTG Bill! 

Club member Richard Kordeleski has found  
and returned multiple items. 

1966 class ring was returned in 1999 
2001 class ring returned 2001 to Loretta Taylor 
2000 class ring returned 2000 to Sara Jones 
2002 class ring returned 2002 to Amanda Taylor    

WTG Richard! 

 Club member Jerry Sprigg found and  
returned a ring.   

WTG Jerry! 



 

Club member Lorrie Sprigg has found several items and 
returned them to their grateful owners  

1964 Class Ring to Larry Mitchell, GA 
1963 Class Ring to Beth Townsend, KT 
1969 Class Ring to Gayle Cox, GA 
Cross & Dog Tags to Andrew Pooley, GA 
$5000 diamond ring and returned to Moriah Shears, FL 

WTG Lorrie! 

Club member Paul Swaney 
found and returned a ring.   

WTG Paul! 

Club member Melody Parks 
found and returned a ring.   

WTG Melody! 

Club member Roland Davis has 
found several items for the  

police departments of  
Orlando and Winter Park 

WTG Roland! 



What famous North American landmark is constantly 
moving backward?  

Niagara Falls  
The rim is worn down about two and a half feet each year 
because of the millions of gallons of water that rush over 

it every minute. 

Riddle 2... 
Name six or more things that you can wear on your feet 
that begin with the letter "S." 

Shoes, socks, sandals, sneakers, slippers, skis, snowshoes, 
stockings  

If you're just visiting a new site and/or 
scouting around, then go ahead and "Cherry-
pick" the good targets.  However, if you realize 
that you will be coming back frequently, then 
start digging the trash.  This will ensure that 
you don't have to "redetect" that trash 
targets.  That trash might just be masking a 
good target beneath it.  Besides, if it reads as a 
pulltab, it might just not be a pulltab, but a gold 
ring.  

Speaking of gold, if you want to find gold rings, 
you have to dig those foil and pulltab signals.  

"Where there's Wheat, there's Silver. "  
Basically, if you are finding wheat pennies, slow 
down!  There should be some silver dimes in 
there.  

"Indians Come in Tribes."  If you find one 
Indian penny, slow down, there are usually more. 

We have slideshows up on the club website of some of 
the hunts.  If you would like to take a look go to the 
CFMDC website at 

http://www.geocities.com/g8r81/cfmdc.html 

and then look on the left side for “Slideshows” and 
click on that.  If you happen to have any pictures of any 
of the events and would like to share -  just contact 
Wanda at 

mumszie@tampabay.rr.com 

 

 

All mistakes and misspellings were intentionally made so that 
you could have the pleasure of finding them. 

CLUB CHRISTMAS PARTY 

TO BE HELD AT THE MEETING 
PLACE ON DECEMBER 12TH.  WE 

WILL HAVE THE MEETING THEN WE 
WILL PARTY. 

Additional information will be given at 
the meeting on November 14th. 


